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NEWSLETTER 
 17th February 2020 

 

ñNever worry about numbers. Help one person at a time and always start with the person nearest youò - 

Mother Teresa 

To All In Our Learning Community, 

 

Our learning community will have the opportunity to gather this coming Friday evening to celebrate the 

beginning of our new school year. A special welcome is extended to those children, families and staff who join our 

learning community this year.  Families are welcome to begin gathering at 5pm with our Tabloid Sports beginning at 

5.30pm. At 6.30pm we will stop for dinner and then enjoy a disco from 7.30 -8.30pm when our evening will 

conclude.  This informal evening is a chance to reacquaint with old friends and to make new ones. We look forward 

to seeing you on Friday.  

 

Congratulations to all children on the way in which they have engaged in all the learning opportunities 

provided over the past weeks. It has been wonderful to see the engagement of learners as they revisit and reflect on 

the ways of living and learning at Mother Teresa Primary School. Congratulations to our Foundation children who 

have so seamlessly joined in the daily organisational routines and routines of learning. We are most fortunate to 

have such a committed and skilled staff who are planning and facilitating learning opportunities for all children.  

 

Next week Parents will have the time and opportunity to meet with their childôs teacher, at the Child/Parent 

/Teacher conversations to highlight their childôs strengths and the goals they hope for their child. These 

conversations are an extremely valuable opportunity to continue or begin your partnership with your childôs teacher, 

as we embark on the learning journey for 2020.     

  

 

 

Kind regards 

Chris   

 

 

 

This Weekôs Happenings   
 

Monday 17th February      
Welcome Colleen Monaghan Mathematics learning 

opportunities   

 

Tuesday 18th February       

Professional Learning ~ Positive Behaviour Support      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 19th February            

Professional Learning ~ Learning documentation      

 

Thursday 20th February      

Author Visit year 5/ 6 Michael Wagner  

 

Friday 21st February 

Welcome BBQ /Tabloid Sports, Disco 5- 8.30pm  

Zooper Dooper Friday  

 

 



  

Parent Child Teacher Chats 2020 
All children Foundation to Year 6 will be dismissed at 1.00pm Monday 24th February 2020 when the 

Foundation ï Year 6 Parent Child Teachers chats will take place.  

Please refer to the online booking sheet for these chats to be forwarded to you this week.   

 

Ash Wednesday Mass ~ Wednesday 26th February 9.15am  
On Wednesday 26th February we will participate in Ash Wednesday Mass at 

9.15am. Mass will take place in the central learning space. This will be our first 

Eucharistic gathering as a school community for the 2020 school year. All 

welcome.  

 

 

Parent Helpers - Stephanie Alexander Kitchen and Garden Program 

Each Wednesday and Thursday groups of students from Foundation to 

Year 6 have the opportunity to engage in cooking. Gardening activities 

continue throughout the week. Children have the opportunity to come 

together to enjoy a delicious and nutritious meal using the produce 

harvested from our garden.  Parents/Grandparents help is required in 

the kitchen.  If you are available to assist from approximately 11.30am to 

2.00pm please see or contact either Ms Gasbarro agasbarro@motherteresa.catholic.edu.au, or Mrs Sabato 

tsabato@motherteresa.catholic.edu.au to let them know when you are available.   

All helpers require a current Working with Children Check (WWC). To gain a WWC visit  

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/  

 

Medical Conditions  
It is important that we are aware of children who have particular medical conditions. If your child does 

have a medical condition please notify the school immediately if you have not already done so. Medical 

Action Plans are required to ensure the correct care can be administered in the case of a reaction or 

emergency. This includes Anaphylaxis, Asthma and Diabetic Action Plans.  

 

Parking & Movement around our learning community  
Please be aware of parking areas particularly parking restrictions around the school. You are advised to 

allow extra time to drop off and pick up your children. Please be patient and civil with others who are 

also dropping and picking up children. Please be aware of neighbours driveways and nature strips 

when parking your car.  

Please use paths when moving around the property and be aware of where your child/ren are to be 

collected at the end of the day.  

 

Parent Helpers 
If you are able to assist in any learning within our learning community please let us know. We are 

currently looking for parent helpers to assist in the following areas: 

¶ Foundation ï Year 2 literacy or numeracy see Miss Erin Smith or Miss Laura Nichol. 

¶ Yr. 3/ 4 see Mrs Stefanie McNeil     

¶ Year 5/ 6 see Miss Follacchio  

¶ Sustainability learning or Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden ï Wednesday and/or Thursday see 

Mrs Sabato or Ms Gasbarro.   

All parent helpers require a Working with Children Check. Unfortunately toddlers cannot be 

accommodated. 

 

Items to bring from home 
Please note that all children are requested to bring the following items from home.  

¶ 2 boxes of Tissues 

¶ Art Smock  

 

¶ Earbud Headphones 

mailto:agasbarro@motherteresa.catholic.edu.au
mailto:tsabato@motherteresa.catholic.edu.au
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/


It is particularly important that all children F ï Year 6 bring an art smock as paint, clay and ink are often 

used in Visual Arts and Japanese Calligraphy learning.  

 

School Hat  
Children are required to have a Mother Teresa Catholic PS hat from September to the end of April and 

whenever UV levels reach 3 or above. You are able to purchase school hats through Northern Regional 

Uniforms.  

 

Sunscreen 
Families are encouraged to apply sunscreen on children prior to coming to school. Children are able to 

reapply this when required.   

 

Packaging 
Over the past eleven years the children have been engaged in a number of inquiries that have 

investigated the many types of packaging that are used for food. These inquiries initially included 

weighing the amount of packaging children brought to school over a period of time and reducing this.  

We are now a package free school.  As a ñPackage free schoolò we ask that you do not send food in 

packaging.  There are many plastic containers available for food storage. This can assist in reducing 

packaging and keeping food fresh. Please label your plastic containers!   

 

Book Boxes ~ Take home books 
If your child requires a replacement Book Box these are available for purchase at the school office for 

$5 each.  

 
 

Parents & Friends News  

Welcome BBQ/Tabloid Sports/Disco Night ï Friday 21st February: 
All children and families are invited to attend our welcome BBQ on Friday 21st February between 5pm 

ï 8.30pm. This evening included Tabloid Sports for the children and a Disco! It is a great night to catch 

up with other families and to enjoy the beginning of our school year.  

If you are able to assist with the BBQ on the night please let one of our reception staff know and a 

member of the Parents and Friends will be in contact with you.  

 

 

Parents and Friends Meeting  
Our first Parents and Friends meeting is to take place tomorrow night Tuesday 18th February at 7.30am 

at the school. 

  

Zooper Doopers Fridays  
Zooper Doopers are sold each Friday in terms one and four. They are $1 each with funds raised going 

towards the school.  

If anyone is free to help on Fridays this term to sell the Zooper Doopers at lunch time please leave your 

name at reception.  

 

Relay for Life ~ Saturday 29th February & Sunday 1st March 2020 
Mother Teresa PS will be participating in the 2020 Diamond Valley Relay for Life. This fundraiser 

raises monies that go towards the Cancer Councilôs research, prevention and support services.  Note the 

date in your diary and refer to details at the bottom of the newsletter today.  

 

Whatôs Happening in the L earning Spaces 

ñParents should be educated in the language of schooling, so that the home and school can share the 

expectations, and the child does not have to live in two worlds ï with little understanding between the 

home and the schoolò.  John Hattie, 2009 



  

Foundation ï Year 2 Learning Spaces  
ñWhen we consciously engage young people in inquiring into how they learn, we are developing skills and 

dispositions that act as important assets to them as learners ïacross the curriculum, in school and beyond. I have 

used the term óassetsô to describe the broad skill sets that are commonly required of the inquirer: thinking, 

collaborating, self-managing, researching and communicating. Each of these broad assets includes multiple, 

specific skills. The metaphor of a tool kit is a useful one.  If we thinking of each of the five assets as a 

compartment in the tool kit, the specific skills are contained within each of those compartments, Alongside the 

skills in this tool kit is what many describe as dispositionséA simple way to conceptualise it is that skills are 

more about what the learner is ódoingô whereas dispositions are more about what the learner is óbeingô 

(Murdoch, 2015, p. 97)ò. 

 

As members of the Mother Teresa Learning Community, we are continuing to engage in learning 

about our compelling question óHow can I help myself learnô, in order to find out about the routines 

and agreed ways of our school. We will be engaging in learning opportunities to find out about the 

agreed ways, the learning hum and the different learning opportunities we will have in different spaces 

around the school. In preparation for our parent/teacher chats, we will reflect on ourselves as learners 

and identify the dispositions we would like to focus on throughout the semester.  

 

As mathematicians, we will continue to explore the areas of shape, counting and place value. We will 

be learning about the different properties of 2D and 3D shapes and use technology to draw and create 

different objects out of shapes. We will also be finding out about counting, making and identifying 

numbers by using a range of different materials such as MAB and unifix blocks to represent different 

numbers. Some of us will also be engaging with our mathematical consultant, Colleen Monaghan to 

further explore counting and place value.  

 

As writers , some of us will begin to engage in Writer ôs Notebook. We will have time and opportunity 

to observe pictures and objects that we are curious about. We will use the thinking routine, See-Think -

Wonder to unpack the seed and record our thinking. We will use our thinking to come up with different 

writing focuses and engage in writing using one of the focuses.  

 

As readers, we will have the opportunity to engage in the strategy of shared reading. We will explore 

a variety of texts and engage in dialogue with others to develop our skills as readers. As thinkers we 

will identify letters and make connections to our sight words in the books that we read. This will enable 

us to develop our confidence as we learn to read sentences.  

 

Home learning ~ Foundation to Year 2  

The consolidation of learning tasks assist learners to gain further skills and competencies. It is therefore 

agreed that at Mother Teresa Primary School home learning is set and completed every night. The 

children will bring home a book to read and a counting task. The counting task will focus on the skills 

that the each child needs and will be identified, by the teacher, on the take home counting sheet. 

Some learners will also bring home sight words. These are to be practiced nightly as well.  

We thank you for your commitment to helping your child/ren with these home learning tasks.  

We thank you for your commitment to helping your child/ren to learn.  

 

Bridging Centre 

Year 3 ï 4 Learning Spaces  
As people of a faith based community, we are beginning to find out about the whole school scripture, 

Hebrews 13: 1-3, 14 ï 16. As researchers, and as part of reading focus groups we will engage in 

reading the introduction to Hebrews from the bible to find out about the world behind the text. As part 

of becoming strategic readers, we will engage in dialogue and the document in a Double Entry 

Journal by considering the facts in the text and what we are thinking, feeling and wondering about 

what we are reading. Reflecting on the split-screen approach we will dialogue about ourselves as 

readers and identifying how we are building skills as thinkers. 

 

As mathematical thinkers, some of us engaged in workshops with our mathematics consultant, 

Colleen. As part of finding out we identified new strategies and information to assist us with finding 



out different ways of placing benchmark numbers on a number line using a blank number line as 

materials, we estimated when the benchmark numbers would go to help us with placing other numbers. 

Some of us engaged in learning opportunities where we focused on conversion between fractions 

and decimals. We used deci-mats as a hands on material to show how fractions and decimals 

correlate with each other, so we could see how 8/10 (8 tenths) is the same as 0.8 (8 tenths). As 

mathematicians we learnt how to make reasonable estimates and justify  our thinking by giving 

reasons and evidence. 

 

As writers , and readers we will be continuing to explore the structure and features of a persuasive 

text. We will be focusing on the visual texts, such as advertisements, as a way to explore exaggerated 

words within a text to convince the reader or viewer to agree with the writerôs opinion. Some of us are 

also beginning to tune in to persuasive devices, we will be looking at the acronym AFOREST, which 

explores persuasive devices such as Alliteration, Facts, Opinion, Rhetorical question, Emotive 

language, Statistics, and Triplets, and we will be activating our prior knowledge of each of these 

devices, using the thinking routine, Think, Pair, Share . 

  

As readers we are exploring a variety of non-fiction texts to build our schema about the world we live 

in. Before reading, we will activate our prior knowledge and consider any wonderings that we may 

have. After reading, we will locate key information, and reflect on our learning by identifying our new 

ideas and discoveries. 

 

As part of our Agreed Ways it is expected that we engage in home learning every night. As part of our 

Mathematical Thinking , we will be given a specific focus that will be pasted onto our new counting 

sheets. Once we have achieved our specific focus we will be given a new focus. This will allow us the 

time and opportunity  to consolidate our counting and place value knowledge and further develop our 

fluency and reasoning skills. 

 

Leadership Centre 

Year 5/6 Learning Spaces    
An inquiry mindset brings with it a continual focus on the act of learning itself.  As students are going about a 

learning task (whether it is composing a piece of writing, listening to a guest speaker, or reading through 

information as part of a research task) they are mindful of how that learning is happening and of what they are 

using/doing as thinkers, collaborators, self managers or communicators.        Kath Murdoch 2015 

 

As thinkers, as part of tuning in , we will engage in the thinking moves making connections, 

wondering, building explanations and capturing the heart as we explore the word Hospitality, 

through the thinking routine Making Meaning. As collaborators we will make collective meaning by 

responding to and building off  each otherôs responses. Taking turns , we will respond to the word 

Hospitality with a single word. Each of our words has to be unique so that it will add to the collective 

meaning. Next we will add on to someone elseôs word with an additional word or phrase. Then we 

will document a question and write our own definition  of the word Hospitality. As we are building 

meaning we will respond one at a time so that our contributions add to the conversation. 

 

As inquirers , we will begin to engage in our iTime Investigations ï our personal inquiries where we 

have an opportunity to inquire  into something in which we have a high level of interest and are 

passionate about investigating. As learners we will focus on strengthening our learning capacity 

by choosing a learning asset goal to focus on during our iTime related to improving ourselves as a 

self-manager, researcher, collaborator, thinker or communicator. We will also have an opportunity 

to choose a disposition to focus on ï what we are learning to óbeô during our iTime investigation. 

As part of tuning in we will watch some recordings of past students from our Learning Community 

who will share their iTime investigations, some things to take into consideration when choosing a 

topic to investigate and their insights and challenges during the process of iTime. We will also view 

some short clips, recommended by Kath Murdoch, that show children making a difference to 

themselves and others. We will then have time and opportunity to document our thinking on our 

iTime proposal. We will use the key thinking moves activating prior knowledge and raising 



questions as we document what we are interested in investigating either through discovering, 

making, designing, exploring, proving, testing or creating. 

 

As writers  and as part of finding out  we will be engaging in writing workshops with author Michael 

Wagner. We will use a variety of images to assist us to engage in descriptive writing  and we will use 

sensory details that will help to paint a picture and appeal to our readers. Our focus in our written texts 

will be to make our readers see, hear, taste, smell and feel what we want to say and we will focus on 

using similes to make our writing more vivid and powerful. 

 

As mathematicians and inquirers, we will continue to explore place value. We will engage in the 

thinking routine Claim, Support Question as we document some of our discoveries related to 

strategies we can use when recognising, representing and ordering numbers. Some of us, as part of 

sorting out, will be making, comparing and ordering decimal numbers and some of us will be 

comparing, ordering and representing decimals on a number line. We will explore a variety of 

digital texts to help us consolidate our understanding including the programs Rainforest Maths and 

Targetting Maths. 

 

             

Visual Arts Learning 
ñWe should try to paint pictures of how we feel and not what we seeò 

Wassily Kandinsky ï (1866 ï 1994) 

As Inquir ers the Foundation to Year Two students will continue to explore the expressive qualities of 

line and colour.  They will experiment with different types of lines and expressive qualities of these 

lines. For example: 

- Soft, wavy lines,  

- Crazy, mixed up line 

-  Sad, heavy line 

- Angry, jagged line 

 

As communicators the students will create their own artwork expressing anger.  They will use red and 

black pastels or crayons creating the angriest, sharpest, most jagged lines.  

 

As communicators the Year Three to Six students will view a video on Cubism as well as view 

artworks by Picasso and Paul Klee where they will have the opportunity to discuss the contrasting styles 

of these two artists and reflect on the visual arts elements of line, shape, colour and tone used in the 

portraits viewed. 

 

After exploring the visual arts practices of Picasso and Klee the students will begin to design their own 

cubist inspired portrait. 

 

Artworks created in Week 3    Bushfires    Year Three to Six 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Portraits    Foundation - Year Two  

 

 

 


